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Thank you for your participation in this consultation exercise.  Your contributions today will help shape the report that the Eldership Working Group (EWG) has been asked to produce for the General Assembly of 2014 giving draft proposals on developments to the Eldership.
How you might gather comments:

· In the first phase of the consultation there was a lot of positive feedback about the way it had enabled Elders from different congregations to come together to chew over the issues as they considered appropriate responses.  Hence, we would encourage Kirk Sessions from different congregations to jointly carry out this exercise if appropriate.

· It was also suggested that a separate meeting or conference for Elders would provide a more conducive environment for providing your input to this significant consultation.  Whilst we would not want to be prescriptive about this and are aware that each congregation will have an idea of a way of working that will suit it, the EWG would encourage Kirk Sessions to hold a meeting specifically to discuss this document.  This would almost certainly be necessary where a joint meeting is planned.
· Gathering feedback from groups such as a Kirk Session tends to be most effective when small groups of around eight work together, either on a selection or all of the questions, and then the small groups responses are collated.  The expectation is that one document of collated responses will be emailed to us from each congregation or group of congregations.  There may be cases where the questionnaire would be completed by an individual and we would be happy to receive these as long as it was clearly noted on the front that it was submitted by an individual.
Completing the questionnaire: 

Please endeavour to provide us with electronically completed forms and where that isn’t possible clearly written.  This will enable us to make the most effective use of your contributions.

Please submit your completed form as soon as you have an agreed completed version.  Completed forms should be emailed to eldership@cofscotland.org.uk.  The cut-off date for returns is the 30th November but it would be very helpful if we were to receive them sooner than this.
1.
What distinguishes an Elder from others in a congregation?
‘The call and commitment to undertake, along with the minister, responsibility for the life of the congregation in all aspects, including worship, mission and service to the wider community.’

(Assembly Council Report on Eldership 2003)
Q 1a.
Being in an ordained position in the Church is it essential that individuals have a clear sense of call and commitment to the role of Elder?

Q 1b.
For those who answered yes to the above question how should that sense of call and commitment be tested and confirmed? 

Q 1c.
For those who answered no to question 1a how might a sense of call and commitment be fostered? 
2.
The roles carried out by an Elder
‘We need leadership. We need Elders with vision and flexibility. In our Presbyterian Church the role of Elders is crucial. In the role of the Elder the ‘one size fits all’ pattern of districts is prevalent, but that does not give room for variety of abilities to be exercised. There needs to be an honest appraisal of the gifts and callings of our Elders, and to realise that not all Elders are gifted in leadership, nor are all gifted in pastoral care.’
(Church Without Walls report 2001)
In some congregations Elders are engaged in a variety of roles, for example, sharing responsibility for leading worship, providing pastoral care and opportunities for fellowship, promoting responsible stewardship, nurturing spiritual understanding and discipleship, engaging with and witnessing to the local community, and undertaking the various administrative duties and practical tasks associated with the life and work of the local congregation. 
Q 2a.
In renewing the Kirk Session and developing its leadership role should there be a process in place for appraising the gifts of Elders to ensure that all the roles are covered by those suited to them?

Q 2b.
If that process does exist or were to exist in your context how would you describe it?
3.
Seeking new Elders
Q 3a.
The Kirk Session is responsible for seeking and selecting members of the congregation to serve as Elders. The way an individual is initially approached about their call to Eldership requires careful consideration. Should clear guidance be provided including things to consider when approaching individuals, details about the roles of an Elder and the responsibilities of being a member of the Kirk Session?  

Q 3b.
If the response to the above question is yes what might the content of such guidance include?

4.
Preparing to serve

Everyone taking up the role of Elder is required to respond in the affirmative to the following:

“Do you believe the fundamental doctrines of the Christian faith;

Do you promise to seek the unity and peace of the church;
To uphold its doctrine, worship, government and discipline; and

To take your due part in the administration of its affairs?”

During the first phase of our consultation on the Eldership there were many requests for some sort of pre-ordination training so that individuals could be appropriately prepared to take up the role.

Q 4a.
Should Elders be expected to undertake a period of training before being ordained, preferably alongside prospective Elders from other congregations?

Q 4b.
If the response to the above question is yes what might the content of such training include?
5.
Ongoing support and development of Elders
Many professions now require some form of continuing professional development to be undertaken on a fixed and recurring timescale basis, such as within a 5 yearly cycle. Interestingly enough this practice was first developed in the Presbyterian Church in the USA and subsequently taken up by secular organisations and professions around the world. Once again there were many suggestions during the first phase of the consultation that this practice be applied to the Eldership. 

Q 5a.
Should Elders be expected to engage in recognised post ordination training opportunities, as necessary, for the purpose of ongoing development and equipping for whatever responsibilities they are called to exercise within the local congregation?
Q 5b.
If the response to the above question is yes what might the content of such training include?
Q 5c.
How might the Presbytery (or Presbytery grouping, where this is appropriate), assisted by the Congregational Learning Team of the Mission and Discipleship Council and the Congregational Learning Facilitators, support the learning and development of Elders?
Q 5d.
Would it be helpful if mentoring and support were made available, not just for new and inexperienced Elders, but for all members of a Kirk Session?
6.
Other factors to consider about the deployment of elders
Q 6a.
Whilst Elders are ordained for life there are many ways in which they can exercise a leadership role. What are the different leadership roles in which Elders can bring a particular contribution to the life of a church?

Q 6b.
Many congregations have adopted the unitary constitution which has enabled the utilisation of those who are not Elders in leadership roles. Background information on the different constitutions can be found at https://www.resourcingmission.org.uk/resources/eldership-consultation . Would there be merit in providing a resource that assists with the understanding of the merits of the various constitutions and how they might be adopted?
Q 6c. If your congregation is operating under the unitary constitution would you be willing to share your experiences for wider use?
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